
 

 

ROHD Meeting notes Aug. 1, 2023 

Members present: Rachel Anderson, Kathy Grabiek, Lila Williams, Stephan Hay, Cathy 
Hacker, Beth Macdonald, Heather Scroggins (later) 

Absent: Roger Scroggins, Lisa Russell 

Rachel opened the meeting with time to read over the previous meeting notes. Stephan 
motioned to accept the minutes with corrections, Lila seconded, and the vote carried. 

o   Things are coming together, and we are gathering supplies. 

o   Get all receipts/pending reimbursement information in as soon as possible. 

o   Do we have any additional volunteers? Janice Mulherin, Joe and Nancy Houlne, 
Diane Downing, Larry & Kathy Hacker 

o   Information Booth 

         o   Do we have what you need? Rope, scissors, Beth requested a basic first aid 
kit, Roger will make an easel type holder for the Info booth sign, Lila 
suggested that we offer anything left over from the 250th event to be 
available for free.  
 

o   Parade - Lila reported that we have 17 entrants for the parade so far. Christina 
Westfall will be at Mill Road to coordinate the walking groups and Issac DeWever will be 
helping Lila at the staging area and bringing up the rear of the parade. 
 

o   Vendors/Crafters - A & B Concessions (Grigas), email from Food Hound truck - will 
invite back next year. 17 crafters, 8 non-profits, 8th grade class  
 

o    Entertainment - Beth will look into contacting the person who teaches line dancing at 
the Edge of Town Tavern. Heather will connect with Paul Ronci of Rusty Bones band. 

Cathy Hacker noted that the Leggs will have chalk available for children to use, and 
there will be rocks that children can paint - more details on rock painting coming. 

Kathy G. & Lila have been selling raffle tickets at the transfer station.  



 

 

An update on raffles was given by both Kathy G. & Beth M. 

Lila gave a report on several items: A megaphone (value $51.00) was donated. A 43” 
smart TV was donated as a raffle prize. Nick will have the dump truck available for trash 
until shortly before the transfer station closes. Lori Eaton has signed the parking 
agreement (Eaton’s property) with the town. Lila has issued a refund for the crafter who 
is unable to attend and had already sent in payment. Recent checks have been issued 
to the bands, Hells Gate Fireworks, Lisa Russell, and petty cash for the event. 

The Scroggins will be getting more plexiglass for the a-frame signs on the common at a 
cost of $132.00. Stephan made the motion to approve the purchase; Cathy H. 
Seconded and the motion carried. 

The rain date for the fireworks is Sunday, August 13 at dusk. 

At 8:26pm Kathy G. Made the motion to adjourn, Lila seconded, and the motion carried. 

Next meeting is August 8 at 6:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Rachel Anderson 

 

 

 

  


